
Protocols	
	

A.	Interview	Protocol	–	CIDT/CFPR	Consortium	partners		
	

	
Name	and	Position:		 Marie	Ange	Kalenga,	Lobbying	Expert	
	
	
Organization:			 FERN	
	
Date	of	Interview:		 1	October	2015	
	
	
1. Brief	history	of	your	organisation	and	its	role.	Your	own	role	and	history	with	the	

organisation.	
I	 joined	 FERN	 a	 year	 ago.	 Cannot	 speak	 about	 the	 project	 inception.	 The	 project	 had	
already	started	when	I	joined.	There	has	been	a	change	in	FERN	staffing	of	the	project	-	
Richard	 Wainwright	 went	 on	 sabbatical.	 He	 is	 not	 francophone	 so	 interaction	 with	
francophone	 partners	 was	 challenging	 for	 him.	 My	 role	 in	 the	 project	 has	 been	 to	
ensure	that	FERN	 inputs	and	deliverables	related	to	CAR	component	are	 implemented	
and	on	track.	I	provide	regular	feedback	on	activities	happening	in	CAR	that	FERN	leads	
on.	More	specifically	I	have	been	providing	technical	advice,	support	to	the	platform	and	
more	 directly	 to	 CIEDD,	 local	 partner	 in	 CAR	 on	 advocacy,	 communication	 issues,	 for	
instance	 looking	 at	 funding	 proposal	 policy	 briefs,	 reports	 and	 advising	 on	 advocacy	
tactics,	 strategies	 and	 activities	 (not	 part	 of	 the	 CFPR	 project).	 I	worked	 on	 a	 film	 on	
participation	of	forest	communities	in	the	recent	constitutional	review.	I	coordinated	he	
filming	with	the	2	local	partners	–	CIEDD	and	MEFP.	I	was	also	responsible	for	writing	a	
publication	on	transparency	in	implementing	VPA	in	5	African	countries.	So	in	summary:	

- The	CAR	film	
- VPA	transparency	report	(will	send	to	me	…)	

Also	I	worked	on	managing	email	lists,	communication,	articles	etc;	lobbying	EU	officials	
and	keeping	abreast	of	developments	in	CAR.	
	
What	 has	 been	 challenging	 is	 that	 it	 our	 support	 is	 demand	 driven	 and	 so	 trying	 to	
understand	the	needs	of	local	partners	in	terms	of	capacity	building	is	not	that	easy.	The	
on-going	coaching	and	on	going	mentoring		role	can	be	fuzzy	–	challenging	to	figure	out	
what	they	really	need	and	if	your	support	is	helping	them.	
	
Conflict	 in	 CAR	 –	 it	 has	 affected	 our	 understanding	 of	 the	 local	 dynamics	within	 civil	
society	 	 -	 when	 I	 joined	 I	 realized	 there	 was	 a	 lot	 of	 tension	 between	 the	 two	 local	
partners	and	I	didn’t	know	how	it	would	play	out	in	terms	of	impacting	the	project.	The	
local	CS	platform	is	divided	and	capacity	is	unequally	spread	across	the	members	There	
is	a	 lot	of	competition	 for	 funding	 in	an	environment	where	 funding	 for	CSOs	 is	 really	
limited.	 Also	 our	 lack	 of	 ability	 to	 travel	 made	 it	 difficult	 to	 understand	 the	 political	



landscape.	 But	 through	 the	 constant	 interaction,	 particularly	with	 CIEDD	 and	 through	
Aurelian	I	was	able	to	get	a	sense	of	what	was	going	on.	
	
I	travelled	2xs	to	CAR	over	a	short	period	of	time,	which	is	not	really	ideal…	
	
2. What	 have	 been	 the	 key	 phases	 and	 elements	 of	 the	 CRFP	 project	 and	 your	

relationship	with	 local	 partners	 and	other	 CRFP	 stakeholders	 over	 the	 life	 of	 the	
project?	
	
What	did	each	of	the	partners	bring	to	the	partnership?		

	
They	brought	a	great	deal	of	added	value,	given	they	were	affected	by	the	crisis	directly	
because	one	of	the	local	partner’s	staff	was	killed	(even	a	few	possibly)	they	had	to	host	
a	 number	 of	 people	 and	 their	 families,	 it	 was	 not	 easy	 to	 mange	 a	 humanitarian	
situation	 and	 manage	 a	 demanding	 project	 The	 focus	 of	 the	 project	 was	 really	 on	
participation	 in	 the	VPA.	Because	of	 the	 crisis	 they	were	 limited.	 But	 given,	 that	 they	
showed	a	good	deal	of	maturity	and	were	able	to	strategically	adapt	to	a	difficult	and	
changing	situation.	
	
At	 the	 same	 time	 it	 is	 difficult	 to	 access	 the	 real	 capacity.	 I’ve	 seen	 good	 work	 but	
sometimes	 when	 I	 receive	 reports	 or	 funding	 proposals	 I	 see	 a	 lot	 of	 gaps.	 A	
contradiction	that	is	difficult	to	understand…this	has	been	primarily	our	work	with	other	
donors.	
	
A	study	on	VPA	participation	in	process	to	raise	awareness	of	decision	makers	and	other	
CSOs	–	we	found	in	this	that	their	work	is	uneven,	a	lot	of	gaps,	is	it	because	of	CIEDD	
capacity	or	is	it	related	to	fact	that	civil	society	platform	members	have	different	levels	
of	capacity.	Bringing	these	organizations	together	on	a	single	project	-	the	result	is	not	…	
	
What	did	MEFP	bring?	–	the	other	local	partner,	they	are	strong	on	community	outreach	
and	 awareness	 raising	 activities.	 I	 haven’t	 seen	 the	 results	 of	 their	 work.	 Their	
connection	with	communities	seems	very	good,	they	have		been	able	to	bring	them	in,	
in	terms	of	getting	their	views	and	concerns	into	the	constitutional	review	process.	That	
knowledge	 of	 forest	 communities...	 that	 is	 what	 they	 brought	 to	 the	 partnership	 in	
terms	of	advocacy	-		they	are	doing	work	with	RF-UK,	complementary	work.	
	
Constitutional	review	–	what	 led	to	this	?	The	transitional	government	was	appointed,	
and	 one	 of	 first	 tasks	 was	 to	 organize	 a	 constitutional	 review	 to	 develop	 a	 new	
constitution,	a	more	inclusive	constitution	to	break	with	the	past.	They	decided	to	get	a	
very	 participatory	 and	 broad-based	 process	 so	 decided	 to	 ensure	 that	 CS	 and	 local	
communities	were	able	to	voice	their	concerns.	The	draft	constitution	has	been	adopted	
by	the	transitional	government	and	a	referendum	is	scheduled	in	October.		Will	this	be	
feasible	…?	
	



The	partners	were	pleased	with	the	amount	of	engagement	of	CS	and	the	results	so	far.	
A	number	of	reports	have	been	prepared	(see	Aurelian	of	CIDT)	on	the	missions	to	get	
local	 communities’	 views.	 Has	 there	 been	 anything	 else	 to	 document	 this	 work?	 The		
film	is	a	testimony	to	the	kind	of	products…		
		
3. Did	the	project	have	a	clear	logical	framework	prior	to	the	start	up	of	the	project?			

How	was	the	log	frame	used	in	the	design	and	planning	of	project	activities?	Was	
it	clearly	connected	to	key	project	activities?		
	
	
	

4. To	what	extent,	in	your	view,	have	CRFP	been	partners	included	in	the	final	design	
of	 the	CRFP	project	and	 in	 the	design	of	each	year’s	activity	plans?	How	has	 this	
affected	the	quality	of	project	activities?		

	
	
5. What	do	you	see	as	some	of	the	key	achievements	that	have	take	place	in	terms	of	

the	engagement	of	civil	society	and	indigenous	communities	awareness	and	
understanding	the	VPA/FLEGT	processes	in	Cameroon?	In	CAR?	How	has	the	CRFP	
project	contributed	to	these	achievements?	What	evidence/	information	do	you	
have	on	these?	
	
Going	forward	from	my	little	involvement	in	the	project..I	think	it	yielded	interesting	
results.	These	were	not	anticipated,	so	in	a	way	the	project	was	tweaked	to	match	
the	reality	on	the	ground.	There	was	a	risk	analysis	conducted	and	mitigation	
strategy	developed	so	that	was	related	to	carrying	out	activities	on	the	ground,	but	
on	the	substance	they	don’t	understand	why	a	strong	focus	on	constitutional	review	
t	when	this	project	was	about	the	VPA.	
	
My	understanding	is	that	it	makes	sense	because	of	the	changing	political	context,	
but	CIDT	needs	to	investigate	the	relationship	between	CIEDD	and	MEFP	because	
there	is	a	lot	of	rivalry	and	this	has	affected	the	work.	I	am	not	undermining	the	
partners,	but	MEFP	is	not	supportive	of	the	VPA	because	they	see	it	as	something	
that	CIEDD	has	had	a	strong	hold	on,	so	was	there	perhaps	an	unconscious	attempt	
to	dilute	the	VPA	dimension	of	the	project?		There	is	a	need	to	investigate	this	
tension	between	these	two	organisations.	There	were	mediation	efforts	by	CIDT,	
they	signed	an	MOU	but	you	are	if	not	interested	in	a	process	then	you	would	want	
your	issues	to	be	more	prominent.		
	
How	much	have	we	deviated	from	the	project’s	original	focus?	…	I	am/was?	worried	
about	tension	between	the	two	organizations,	that	it	might	have	shifted	the	focus	of	
the	project.	I	would	be	interested	in	understanding	the	impact	of	the	rivalry	
between	these	two	organizations	on	the	quality	of	the	project.	Even	in	the	



constitutional		review	there	were	complaints	of	duplication	-	CIEDD	frustrated	with	
MEFP’s	attitude	and	vice	versa	
	
Where	is	the	VPA	process	now?	-	the	European	Commission(Bangui	delegation)	is	re-
engaging	so	there	are	positive	signs	that	we	will	see	further	progress	in	some	of	the	
challenges	and	issues	civil	society	has	been	flagging	all	along.	They	have	indicated	
that	they	will	continue	to	support	the	process	despite	the	situation.		
	
Side	story	–	Global	Witness	did	a	report	on	conflict	timber	and	some	partners	of	this	
project	contributed	this	report	–	CIEDD	contributed	to	this	report.	Global	Witness’s	
suggested	that	the		VPA	be	suspended.	It	was	mind	blowing…most	of	the	money	
that	CIEDD	is	getting	is	to		continue	the	VPA.	Their	participation	in	this	report	
directly	affected	the	relationship	and	trust	with	the	partners	on	the	ground.	We	
heard	by	accident	that	CIEDD	had	contributed	to	the	report.	They	were	not	
transparent,	it’s	fine	but	we	are	engaging	in	this	project	and	it	would	have	been	
important	to	know…	
	
What	 do	 you	 think	 is	most	 significant,	 important	 and	why?	What	 didn’t	 happen	
that	was	planned?	

	
6. And	 what	 have	 been	 some	 of	 the	 key	 challenges	 that	 remain	 in	 terms	 of	

engagement	of	civil	society,	 indigenous	and	forest	dependent	communities	 in	the	
VPA/FLEGT	process	in	Cameroon?	CAR?		
	

7. Have	 there	been	 challenges	 in	 the	 relationship	with	CFPR	partners	or	with	other	
stakeholders?	How	have	these	been	dealt	with?		[ex.	partnership	and	management	
systems]	
	
See	above	

	
8. Though	the	project	is	only	half	way	through	its	implementation	what	are	some	

emerging	lessons	that	you	have	learned	from	your	involvement	with	this	project?			

	
	
9. Thinking	 to	 the	 remainder	of	 the	project’s	 implementation	and	beyond	what	are	

the	 key	 aspects	 of	 the	 project	 that	 should	 be	 reinforced?	 What	 should	 be	
reconsidered	or	changed	in	the	project’s	design	or	implementation?	

	
Final	thoughts	–	clarify	when	you	start	a	project	like	this	what	are	the	elements	of	an	
adequate	partnership.	Be	transparent	and	keep	communication	lines	open,	this	is		
important.	Need	to	have	a	common	understanding	of	what	a	good	partnership	is…W	
	



What	about	Cist’s	management	of	the	project	and	the	partnerships?	–	they	were	strong	
on	communication	and	management.	No	concerns	there,	they	established	a	good	
relationship	with	all	partners,	based	on	mutual	respect	and	accountability,	but	in	terms	
of	detecting	unwritten	tensions	among	partners	or	making	sure	that	there	were	fewer	
bilateral	conversations	so	that	we	all	feel	we	are	in	the	same	boat,	there	was	room	for	
improvement...	
	
Also	the	relationships		that	the	local	partners	might	have	had	with	organizations	not	
part	of	the	project	had	an	impact	–	MEFP	has	a	long-term	relationship	with	RFUK	what	
effect	does	this	relationship	have	on	this	project.	Perhaps	they	are	more	“loyal”	to	
RFUK,	so	there	are	a	lot	of	things	that	affected		the	partnerships	and	the	project.	

	
	

	
	
	 	



	


